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BVA IMPORTANT LINKS AND PHONE NUMBERS FOR VETERANS

VA Benefits                1-800-827-1000.

Health Care               1-877-222-8387.

Education                  1-888-442-4551.

Life Insurance            1-800-669-8477.

Debt Management      1-800-827-0648.

Mammography Hotline      1-888-492-7844.

Telecommunication Device for the Deaf (TDD)      1-800-829-4833.

CHAMPVA                 1-800-733-8387.

Headstones and Markers      1-800-697-6947.

Special Health Issues: Gulf War, Agent Orange, Project 112/Shad     1-800-749-8387.

 Web Sites

VA Home Page ....................................................... www.va.gov 

VA Health Care ............................. www.va.gov/health_benefits/ 

Returning Veterans ................. www.seamlesstransition.va.gov/ 

Survivors .......................... www.vba.va.gov/survivors/index.htm 

VA Facilities ................... www.va.gov/directory/guide/home.asp 

VA Forms ................................................. www.va.gov/vaforms/ 

VA Benefit Payment Rates ........ www.vba.va.gov/bln/21/Rates/ 

Education Benefits ........................................ www.gibill.va.gov/ 

Home Loan Guaranty ......................... www.homeloans.va.gov/ 

Life Insurance ....................................... www.insurance.va.gov/ 

Voc Rehab ........................... www.vba.va.gov/bln/vre/index.htm 

Burial and Memorial Benefits ......................... www.cem.va.gov/ 

Veterans Employment and Training .............. www.dol.gov/vets/ 

Federal Jobs ......................................... www.usajobs.opm.gov/ 

Veterans Preference ............ www.opm.gov/veterans/index.asp 

Records .............. www.archives.gov/st-louis/military-personnel/ 

Department of Defense ............................ www.defenselink.mil/ 

The National Archives and Records Administration is where you can order a copy of your military personnel and medical records.  Always have copies of these. www.archives.gov/veterans/

The U.S. Court of Appeals for Veterans Claims could be your next step if your claim has been denied.  Study this site carefully...you will find everything needed to take your claim to the court. www.military.com/benefits/legal/appeals/u.s.-court-of-veterans-appeals

INFORMATION ON REMOVING ANNUITY AS INCOME

This bill is still in committee but it is starting to look good.

Well, after twenty years of fighting, we got our Senate bill today to remove the state annuity and VA pension offset, the House version of this if you remember, HR 3485 has been approved in the subcommittee on VA benefits and the full VA Committee staff told me that it is now cleared for full committee vote and the “offset has been found to cover the costs of the section of this within VBA” and expect vote probably this next month maybe sooner. The Senate VA Committee staff supports the house version that Senator Kerry has introduced, as a place holder for BVA. For the New York state group, there should be cheers and more cheers maybe for BVA’s efforts at fixing this mess that really impacts only the NSC blinded veterans in that one state….but at least we might be fixing it also for any future states that might offer annuities to blinded veterans down the road.

Also yesterday, the House and Senate conference committee approved final version of Caregiver bill will have the Elimination of the Co-Payments and the BROS scholarship sections included, again the timing is sort of bad, but they are going to try and get the new version of S 1963 to the floor sometime soon. So veterans once this does pass, would not be charged the large co-payments if they attend a Blind Center once congress passes this bill. WAITING GAMES CONTINUE BUT WE INCH CLOSER….to successful conclusions on some of these long standing legislative issues… Tom Zampieri
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Kerry Fights for Blinded Vets

WASHINGTON, D.C. – Senator John Kerry (D-Mass.) today introduced legislation that will allow blinded veterans in Massachusetts to keep their entire pension from the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA.)

Massachusetts offers a $2000 annual payment to permanently blind veterans, but the VA currently subtracts that annuity from their federal pension checks, denying blinded veterans their full and rightful benefits. Senator Kerry’s Veteran's Pensions Protection Act will end that practice, providing veterans the full benefits they’ve earned.

“These veterans have given more for their country than most of us could ever imagine. It defies common sense and common decency to think that red tape would be allowed to deny them the benefits and care they’ve earned,” said Sen. Kerry.  

“The Blinded Veterans Association’s entire membership appreciates Senator Kerry’s strong interest and leadership on many veterans’ issues, and especially his introduction of this legislation to have state annuities provided to disabled blind veterans being removed as income from veterans pensions,” said Tom Zampieri, Director of Government Relations for the Blinded Veterans Association.  “Currently four states provide small annuities to blinded veterans and for years they have been counted as income, instead of gift from those states that are grateful for the sacrifice that those blinded veterans have made for their country.” 

The Veterans pension is a benefit paid to wartime veterans that have limited to no income, and are either over 65, or are permanently and totally disabled. Similar annuities and pension reductions occur in New York, New Jersey, and Pennsylvania.  Those states offer $1101.28, $750, and $1800 to blinded veterans, respectively.  

(As of this printing, the 2 NY Senators have not co-sponsored on this bill! Please call 1.866.727.4894 and request their support for a bill that just affects their veteran constituents!) 

ARE YOU EXPECTING A TAX REFUND FROM THE INTERNAL REVENUE SERVICE (IRS) THIS YEAR?  

If so, here are seven things you should know about checking the status of your refund once you have filed your federal tax return. 

1. Online Access to Refund Information.  Where's My Refund? are interactive tools on http://www.IRS.gov and the fastest, easiest way to get information about your federal income tax refund. Whether you split your refund among several accounts, opted for direct deposit into one account, used part of your refund to buy U.S. savings bonds or asked the IRS to mail you a check,  

2. When to Check Refund Status.  If you e-file, you can get refund information 72 hours after the IRS acknowledges receipt of your return. If you file a paper return, refund information will generally be available three to four weeks after mailing your return.  

3. What You Need to Check Refund Status.  When checking the status of your refund, have your federal tax return handy. To get your personalized refund information you must enter: 

•
Your Social Security Number or Individual Taxpayer Identification Number.

•
 Your filing status which will be Single, Married Filing Joint Return, Married Filing Separate Return, Head of Household, or Qualifying Widow(er).

•
 Exact whole dollar refund amount shown on your tax return 

4. What the Online Tool Will Tell You.  Once you enter your personal information, you could get several responses, including: 

•
Acknowledgement that your return was received and is in processing. 

•
The mailing date or direct deposit date of your refund. 

•
Notice that the IRS could not deliver your refund due to an incorrect address. In this instance, you may be able to change or correct your address online using Where's My Refund?. 

5. Customized Information.   Where's My Refund? also includes links to customized information based on your specific situation. The links guide you through the steps to resolve any issues affecting your refund.  For example, if you do not get the refund within 28 days from the original IRS mailing date shown on Where's My Refund?, you may be able to start a refund trace. 

6. Visually Impaired Taxpayers.  Where's My Refund? is also accessible to visually impaired taxpayers who use the Job Access with Speech screen reader used with a Braille display and is compatible with different JAWS modes. 

7. Numbers to Call.  If you do not have internet access, you can check the status of your refund in English or Spanish by calling the IRS Refund Hotline at (800) 829-1954 or the IRS TeleTax System at (800) 829-4477. When calling, you must provide you or your spouse's Social Security number, filing status and the exact whole dollar refund amount shown on your return. 

Refund checks are normally sent out weekly on Fridays. If you check the status of your refund and are not given the date it will be issued, wait until the next week before checking back. 

SHINGLES UPDATE  

Vaccine for shingles, which Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) researchers helped develop, is available to veterans who are patients at VA medical facilities nationwide. Secretary of Veterans Affairs Jim Nicholson said, “Shingles can seriously degrade the quality of life for those who suffer from this disease. Offering this vaccine to our patients is further evidence of VA’s commitment to provide world-class health care to America’s veterans.  VA will continue research that leads to real-life solutions like the distribution of this shingles vaccine for patients at VA facilities across the country.” VA physicians will offer the vaccine to patients with appropriate medical conditions, usually those who are 60 years of age or older and have healthy immune systems.  A single dose of the vaccine offers protection against shingles, which is scientifically named Herpes Zoster. VA researchers and patients from across the country participated in studies which led to the vaccine’s approval by the Food and Drug Administration.  The vaccine is available immediately to those who are recommended for the treatment. 

Shingles is a miserable painful skin and nerve infection caused by a reactivation of the chickenpox virus. Each year more than 800,000 Americans develop shingles, also known as herpes zoster.  About half of those who live to 85 will get the disease that had chickenpox as a child.  When a young person recovers from chickenpox the varicella zoster virus continues to remain in clusters of nerve cells next to the spinal cord.  The immune system causes the virus to lay dormant for many years but as we age the immune system weakens allowing the virus to reactivate. Factors other than age that can heighten the risk of reactivation are those that compromise the immune system.  AIDS, Hodgkin’s disease, intact of drugs that suppress the immune system, and stress can play a role in triggering the disease.  Contact with an infected person does not cause another person’s dormant virus to reawaken.  However, the virus from a shingles patient may cause chickenpox in someone who has not had the disease before. When the virus reawakens it travels through the nerves to the skin.  The first symptoms can be flu-like such as fever, chills, headache, nausea, or upset nerves to the skin. Some people experience itchiness, a tingling feeling, or pain in the initial stage.  Within a few days, a painful rash develops usually on the chest, back or face. When the rash is at its peak it can be intense and unrelenting.  This rash develops into small, fluid filled blisters that begin to dry out and crust over after about a week.  

For most people the disease will resolve without treatment and after one attack the condition is unlikely to return. If treatment is provided with antiviral drugs within the first couple of days it can reduce the pain and may help prevent a shingles complication known as post herpetic neuralgia.  This condition results from damaged nerves and can continue long after the rash heals. While not life threatening, Shingles can develop into chronic pain that may bring with it insomnia, weight loss, depression, and other medical problems.  Fortunately, only about 10% of all people with shingles develop post herpetic neuralgia and in most cases the pain is not severe and goes away within a couple of months. If shingles appear on the face it can lead to vision or hearing problems.  If the cornea becomes infected the result can cause permanent blindness.  For additional info refer to www.cdc.gov/vaccines/vpd-vac/shingles/vac-faqs.htm . 

PET CARE

Did we think about our military personnel being deployed have no one to care their pets and are in need of help finding a temporary 

home for them until their return? Check out the following website:

http://www.fostermilitarypets.com/

A LITTLE HISTORY ABOUT GUIDE DOGS

In 1819, Johann Wilhelm Klein, founder of the Institute for the Education of the Blind (Blinden-Erziehungs-Institut) in Vienna, mentioned the concept of the guide dog in his book on educating blind people (Lehrbuch zum Unterricht der Blinden). Unfortunately, no records exist of his ideas ever actually having been realized. Nevertheless, a Swiss man, Jakob Birrer, wrote in 1847 about his experiences of being guided over a period of five years by a dog

he himself had specially trained.

The modern guide dog story, however, begins during the First World War, when thousands of soldiers were returning from the Front blinded, often by poison gas. A German doctor, Dr Gerhard Stalling, had the idea of training dogs en masse to help those affected. While walking with a patient one day through the hospital grounds, he was called away urgently and left his dog with the patient as company. When he returned, he got the distinct impression from the

way the dog was behaving that it was looking after the blind patient.

Dr Stalling started to explore ways of training dogs to become reliable guides and in August 1916 opened the world’s first guide dog school for the blind in Oldenburg. The school grew and new branches opened in Bonn, Breslau, Dresden, Essen, Freiburg, Hamburg, Magdeburg, Münster and Hannover, turning out up to 600 dogs a year. According to some accounts, these schools provided dogs not only to ex-servicemen, but also to blind people in Britain, France, Spain, Italy, the United States, Canada and the Soviet Union.

Sadly, the venture had to shut down in 1926, but by that time another large guide dog training centre had opened in Potsdam, near Berlin, which was proving to be highly successful. Its work broke new ground in the training of guide dogs and it was capable of accommodating around 100 dogs at a time and providing up to 12 fully-trained guide dogs a month. In its first 18 years, the school trained over 2,500 dogs, with a rejection rate of just 6%.

Around this time, a wealthy American woman, Dorothy Harrison Eustis, was already training dogs for the army, police and customs service in Switzerland.

It was Dorothy Eustis’s energy and expertise that was to properly launch the guide dog movement internationally. Having heard about the Potsdam centre, Eustis was curious to study its methods, and spent several months there. She came away so impressed that she wrote an article about it for the Saturday Evening Post in America in October 1927.

One man, a blind American called Morris Frank, heard about the article and bought a copy of the magazine. He later said that the five cents it cost him “bought an article that was worth more than a million dollars to me. It changed my life”. He wrote to Eustis, telling her that he would very much like to help introduce guide dogs to the United States.

Taking up the challenge, Dorothy Eustis trained a dog, Buddy, and brought Frank over to Switzerland to learn how to work with him. Frank went back to the States with what many believe to be America’s first guide dog, however it has now been established that an Italian Guide Dog organization Sculola Nazionale

Cani Guida per Ciechi was established in 1928.

The success of this experience encouraged Eustis to set up guide dog schools of her own at Vevey in Switzerland in 1928 and shortly afterwards in the United States. She called them ‘L’Oeil qui Voit’, or The Seeing Eye (the name comes from the Old Testament of the Bible – ‘the hearing ear and the seeing eye’, Proverbs, XX, 12), and they were the first guide dog schools in the modern sense.

In 1930, two British women, Muriel Crooke and Rosamund Bond, heard about The Seeing Eye and contacted Dorothy Eustis, who sent over one of her trainers. In 1931, the first four British guide dogs completed their training and three years later The Guide Dogs for the Blind Association was founded.

Since then, guide dog schools have opened all round the world, and more open their doors every decade. Thousands of people have had their lives transformed by guide dogs and the organizations that provide them. The commitment of the people who work for these organizations is as deep today as it ever was, and the heirs of Dorothy Eustis’s legacy continue to work for the increased mobility, dignity and independence of blind and partially-sighted people the world over. The movement goes on.

(There over a dozen guide dog schools in the United States with 5 in the Tri-State area. They don’t charge for their services and normally pay for the transportation to and from the school The Editor)

GOD BLESS AMERICA! 

